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NEWSLETTER 
      Club web site:   www.azbigtrains.org  

President’s Message  

 

I would like to thank  all of our members who voted for the new Board of Directors. We had a good turnout and I 
believe that is important, as it shows the strength of a club and the level of involvement. I believe we are all 
committed to making the club even better than it currently is.  

For those of you who were not at Brian and Rebecca Casull s home for the general meeting, you may not know 
who the new Board of Directors are. The current board is: Bob Rauperstrauch President, Glenn Sampson  Vice-
President, Roy Towne  Secretary, Don Halver  Treasurer, and Gerry Pfeiffer  Member at Large.  We are 
counting on your feedback to give us the input we need to make decisions that represent your desires. Please 
don t hesitate to speak with any of us concerning your  thoughts and opinions. 

For those of you who attended the general meeting at the Casull s home in November, you  know what a unique 
and truly unusual railroad it is. It isn t often you find the USS Enterprise (the starship) gracing the front of an 
Aristo-Craft  Little Critter!  I think we all had a great time with plenty of food and friends to go around. Brian has 
done a remarkable job with all the buildings and the terrain. The use of gullies and slopes was well integrated into 
the track plan and made for some interesting viewing and operation. His towns were well positioned for viewing 
and contained many clever details that added greatly to the visual elements. You can not simply give his towns 
the once over  - there was too much novelty going on and they all deserved a second look . 

We hope all who attended the Christmas Party  held Dec. 3rd had 
as much fun as Sandy and I did. The food was great, the 
company delightful.  Thank you Larry Wagoner for the terrific 
music. 

The open house train tours were a success as well and we 
want to thank all who volunteered their time during the busy 
holidays to help out.  It s a great way to show off the trains at 
night with the spectacle of Christmas lights. 

I am looking forward to a new year of more fun times running 
trains and promoting Garden Railroading. 

Bob Rauperstrauch 

 

Raffles are always a fun time and the Christmas 
party was no exception.  Tony Vacek was the 
winner of the beautiful doll made and donated by 
Phyllis Wagoner.  Thanks again Phyllis for your 
beautiful doll. 
Photo: Rodney Benner 



Calendar of Events 
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ABTO Board Members 
 
President 
Bob Rauperstrauch 

 
Vice President 
Glenn Sampson 

 
Secretary 
Roy Towne 

 
Treasurer 
Don Halver 

 
Member at Large 
Gerry Pfeiffer 

 
  
 
 
 
LAST MINUTE  CHANGES 
PLEASE NOTIFY the  
PRESIDENT, or 
BOARD MEMBER, or 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR  
in order that all members 
can be notified by Email and 
the Calling Tree can be acti-
vated in a timely manner. 
 
Constructive comments are 
always welcome! 
 
 

  
Jan.        21    11-2 PM       ABTO General  Meeting 
    Dennis Sirrine 

 
Feb.       4   8-11 AM Board Meeting 
    Home Town Buffet 
    2730 W. Bell Rd.—Phoenix 
      
     18   11-2 PM ABTO General Meeting 
    Jack Johnson 

  
Mar.        4    8:00 AM Board Meeting 
    Home Town Buffet 
    1312 N. Scottsdale Rd.—Scottsdale 
  
     18     11-2 PM ABTO General Meeting   
    John & Pat Meyers 

 
Apr.      1   8:00 AM Board Meeting   
    Home Town Buffet 
    1312 N. Scottsdale Rd.—Scottsdale 
 
                2     TBA             Picnic in the Park 
    McCormick-Stillman Railroad Park 
     
     15   TBA  ABTO General Meeting 
     TBA 
 
May     6   8:00AM Board Meeting 
    Home Town Buffet 
    2730 W. Bell Rd.—Phoenix 
 
     20   TBA  ABTO General Meeting 
               TBA 
     
June     3   8:00AM Board Meeting 
    Home Town Buffet 
 

 

 There are several months in 2006 that need meeting hosts.  April, May,  There are several months in 2006 that need meeting hosts.  April, May,  There are several months in 2006 that need meeting hosts.  April, May,  There are several months in 2006 that need meeting hosts.  April, May, 
June, July, August, October, and November are still open. Please call  June, July, August, October, and November are still open. Please call  June, July, August, October, and November are still open. Please call  June, July, August, October, and November are still open. Please call  
Glenn Sampson if you are interested in hosting a general meeting.  Glenn Sampson if you are interested in hosting a general meeting.  Glenn Sampson if you are interested in hosting a general meeting.  Glenn Sampson if you are interested in hosting a general meeting.      
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                              You probably have heard jungle drums, 
                           a little hint in the air, that ABTO along with the 

                         Tucson Garden Railroad Society 
                         is hosting the 

                         2008 National Garden Railroad Convention. 
                             It is important that you all realize,  “This is a really  big deal!” 

 
 
There seems to be a core group working in the background that you don’t hear much about.  But 
it is time for you to get involved! There are dozens of little jobs, that, with your help,  will make 
this event a huge success. And for all of us in ABTO, it is important to have a very successful 
convention.  Right now, that may be as little as passing out fliers at some of our local module 
events,  making phone calls to help collect information, or soliciting local merchants for support.  
You  could volunteer to help our committee chair persons at the convention, with everything 
from  garden railroad home tours,  to helping venders unload and set up, and many other little 
jobs that need to be filled.  Maybe you have a business that can offer coupons or advertising or 
know someone whose expertise fits some of our needs.   
We have a lot of talent in our membership, so step forward before we come and get you!  Even 
if you think you have nothing to offer, we need you and whatever you can do will help. We are 
going to need all of you railroad guys and gals alike, so let’s get involved.   
The committee chairs are coordinating the events in their area, but it will also take manpower to 
help pull this together.  It is not too early to sign up.  Has this peaked your interest?  We hope 
so.  Lets all make the  
                    2008 National Garden Railroad Convention the best one ever! 
 
              
  

  
 

 
Please call and find out what you can do to help.  You will make a difference.      
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SUMMERY OF UNOFFICIAL BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

JANUARY 7, 2006 
 
All board members were present  
Guests were: Ennis Thompson, Al & Linda Wendler 
  Sandy Rauperstrauch, Tony Vacek 
  Jim Kangas 
Minutes of last meeting read by Roy Town and approved 
Treasure’s reported  the clubs total assets are $11670.34 
  read by Glen Sampson and approved 
 
Old Business: Activities  report - Jim 
             Durango  Trip:  Narrow Gauge convention   
  part  was dropped - date changed to the 1st   
  week in August.   
            April Picnic at McCormick:  The Ramada is  
  reserved. A fee was set -$5.00 over the age of  
  12—children  free. 
              Spring Open House : discussed and tabled. 
                          Module report: Ennis - 
  Planes/Trains canceled –Meeting set for Jan 12 
New Business:     Newsletter—A new format  was approved. 
                     Electronic mailing and web site OK’d. 
          Advertisements—tabled 
   Proposal for two votes—tabled 
  Committee positions: A need for meeting host 
  coordinator, shirt/hat person 
Other items: Red club vests are available –call Glenn Sampson. 
            Gene Frank of MLS offered to have meetings with ABTO. 
            Pete Winchester will donate items to the club. 
            Gerry Pfeiffer to provide new members with By-laws. 
            Gerry also presented an insurance proposal - tabled. 
            Education at general meetings tabled. 
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At the November meeting, it was suggested that 
ABTO form a Calling Tree for any last minute 
changes in meeting times, places, cancellations, 
etc.  For those who might miss the Email notice 
and those that do not have computers, a simple 
old–fashioned Calling Tree was formed to spread 
the information by phone. 
 
Any time, date, or cancellations will be called in to 
the ABTO president or a Board Member who then 
notifies all the board members and the Calling 
Tree is put into action.  There are twenty callers, 
with 3-4 members they then notify. 
So changes will go out by computer and phone  
to all  members  and hopefully this will eliminate 
those long drives, at the wrong time or day! 
By the way, an updated copy will be coming out 
for callers after the membership roster is com-
plete. 
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